
 The Turner County Board of Commissioners met on March 5, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. at the 

Turner County Agricultural Center for the monthly board meeting with Commissioners Burgess, 

Calhoun, Denham, Hall and McCard present for the meeting.  Staff present were Joseph Saxon, 

County Manager, Latrice Wilson, County Clerk and John Holland, County Attorney.  Others 

present were Coach Drew, Recreation Director, Ben Baker, Editor of the Wiregrass Farmer, 

Nathan Bartell, Mark Robinson, Fire Chief/EMA Director, Robby Royal, EMS Director, Dustin 

Beaty, Road Superintendent and Hank Pate. 

 Chairman Denham called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 Mr. Ben Baker gave the invocation. 

 Motion by Commissioner Calhoun seconded by Commissioner Hall to adopt the agenda 

as printed, motion passed with Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Denham, Hall and McCard 

voting in favor of the motion. 

 Motion by Commissioner Burgess seconded by Commissioner Hall to approve financial 

information for January 2019 as presented, motion passed with Commissioners Burgess, 

Calhoun, Denham, Hall and McCard voting in favor of the motion. 

 Motion by Commissioner Burgess seconded by Commissioner Hall to approve minutes 

of previous meetings as printed, motion passed with Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Denham, 

Hall and McCard voting in favor of the motion. 

 Mr. Wendell Lupo withdrew his name as a candidate for the Planning & Zoning Board.   

 Motion by Commissioner Calhoun seconded by Commissioner Burgess to approve 

Executive Session Minutes for Monday, February 11, 2019, motion passed with Commissioners 

Burgess, Calhoun, Denham, Hall and McCard voting in favor of the motion. 

 County Manager, Joseph Saxon, introduce the new Recreation Director, Coach Drew, to 

the Board of Commissioners.   

 Mark Robinson gave an update on ISO Review.  He stated the review was completed and 

now waiting on the results.  He stated the results will take from 4 to 6 weeks to be finalized.  He 

feels that we will be below a 9. 

 Public Comments: Hank Pate stated that for individuals who have already paid their 

homeowners insurance will not see a decrease now if the ISO is lowered but at the next renewal 

they should see a decrease. 

 Motion by Commissioner Hall seconded by Commissioner Denham to adjourn the 

meeting at 6:07 p.m. 

 

_____________________________________ 

Nick Denham, Chairman 

 

Attest: _____________________________________ 

              Latrice L. Wilson, County Clerk    

  


